Planning Working Group (PLWG) Report to ROS
October, 2010 
· The PLWG met on September 30, 2010.
· Yvette Landin of ERCOT Market Rules discussed the draft SSWG procedures PGRR. A number of questions and issues have surfaced. Several of the questions concern timing of the Topology Processor based SSWG case development process.  The PLWG agreed that the PGRR should continue to be based on the current process.  The PLWG Chairman Wayne Kemper and SSWG Chairman Wes Woitt agreed to work with Yvette to resolve the questions and involve the PLWG as needed. 
· SSWG Chairman Wes Woitt provided an update detailing the more difficult issues associated with building SSWG cases that originate from the Topology Processor. An SCR incorporating a number of fixes to the new process is expected soon. 

·  An NPRR incorporating portions of the Planning Charter into the Protocols has been submitted to the ERCOT web site.  ERCOT Planning is working on a PGRR to incorporate the remaining portions of the Charter into the Planning Guides.
· The PLWG reviewed draft language documenting the Planning Reserve Margin calculation methodology and incorporated several comments from the attendees. The WG agreed to submit the information, when ready, as a Planning Guide Revision Request.
· The PLWG reviewed the issues list spreadsheet and agreed to request PLWG and RPG input on prioritization. The PLWG agreed to that the Transmission Planning Economic Criteria re-evaluation is a high priority.  A joint review with the Congestion Working Group may be beneficial.
· The next regular PLWG meeting is scheduled for October 28, 2010 at the ERCOT MET Center.
